## POLICE DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM Memorandum #17-41

MEMO TO: Debra G. Bright, City Clerk

FROM:

James E. Getz Jr., Chief of Police

DATE:

July 10, 2017

SUBJECT: 90 DAY TEMPORARY STREET CLOSING

Under Chapter 34, Section 7, of the City Ordinance, I request that the Major Parade Route be closed to vehicular traffic on Saturday, August 5, 2017 from 0900 hours through 1100 hours for the Razzle Dazzle Good Times Parade.

Franklin Street (Route 51 northbound) from Macon Street to North Street North Street from Franklin to South Main Street;

Main Street (Route 51 southbound) from Eldorado Street to Macon Street shall be closed beginning at 10:00 a.m.

South Franklin Street between Wood Street and Cantrell Street shall be closed beginning at 9:00 a.m. for staging with vehicular traffic redirected to Cantrell Street, north on Martin Luther King Jr. Drive to Eldorado Street;

The intersection of Sheridan and South Franklin Street shall be closed from 9:00 a.m. until the completion of the parade.

I further request that no parking be allowed in the angled parking spaces on North and South Main Street between North Street and Wood Street. Staging of parade entries will not be allowed on Macon Street.

JEG/jps

cc:

City Manager

Deputy City Manager

Richard G. Marley, P.E.; Engineering

Matt Newell, Engineering

Fire Department

**Transit** 

Dan Mendenall, MSD

Randy Callison, MSD

Brian Elam, MSD

Shift Supervisors

**Auxiliary Command**